
VILLAGE OF SADORUS    115 E MARKET ST    PO BOX 109   SADORUS, IL 61872-0242 

January 18, 2023                                                Phone (217)-598-2255     www.sadorus.com 

 

The regularly scheduled Board Meeting for the Village of Sadorus was called to order at 

6:30 pm, by President Ted Myhre.  Present were Trustees Jim Thompson, Joe Henson, 

Ken Peterson, Ken Gaines, Trent Henson, Joel Thompson, Treasurer Lisa Lehnert and 

            Attorney Amy Rupiper 

 

Public Forum:   Jeff Buford informed that he put in a security system and a camera that 

includes the west door at the community center. 

 

Joe Henson motioned to approve the December minutes. Trent Henson 2nd. RCVMC 

Jim Thompson motioned to approve the warrants. Trent Henson 2nd.   

Ken Gaines motioned to accept the treasure report. Joel Thompson 2nd. RCVMC   

 

 Jim Thompson motioned to have Peggy Thompson move $100,000.00 from General 

Fund to open a new CD. And also open a 2nd CD for the Don Messman Fund for 

$21014.74. Trent Henson 2nd. RCVMC 

 

Unfinished business: 

A.  Follow up on violation notices: Amy has a February 9th court date with Lozars.  

Amy sent out a Violation Letter for an encroachment issue of a shed and fence on 

village property on Vine Ct. She also presented a sound ordinance similar to one that 

Monticello uses for the board to review. This is targeted for the business district.  

She will revise to include no construction noise before 7.  Amy drafted a resolution 

for 105 E Brush St. 

             

            New Business  

A. Maintenance Room Repair: Jim Thompson motioned to accept bid for from Nisley’s 

Quality Coating. Joe Henson 2nd. RCVMC 

 

Ted added a new job for the Trustee Report for decorations & signage, which 

includes flag replacement and oversee entrance signs and lights for decorations and 

flower pots. Ken Peterson volunteered. 

 

Trustee Report 

Jim Thompson: Car show on August 19 

Joe Henson:   

Trent Henson:    Water Report: On corner of North West St. & W North Front St valve 

shut off will need replace due to being damaged.   Road restoration and grass seeding 

will be done in spring.  Old mains are nearly all retired. They are not being removed. 



Joel Thompson:  He will angle a camera for coverage of dumpster. camera footage has 

been reviewed. 

           A few pot holes need filled on S Cider, 2nd St and on River Rd. 

                      

            Trent Henson motioned to adjourn at 8:02 pm.  Joel Thompson 2nd. RCVMC. 

 

  Respectfully submitted,  

            Peggy Thompson                                                         

  Village Clerk            

         
RCVMC: ROLL CALL VOTE MOTION CARRIED 

 

 


